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SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Jones Elementary School 

SSC Meeting 

Meeting Minutes  Date:  February 25, 2013 Meeting Minutes 
 
Members present: 

Staff Parents/Community Members 
 

 Quorum was met 
 

 Rita Powell, Principal  Andrea Eaton, Parent/Secretary  Paulette Fillion, Teacher Alternate 
 Josielyn Dungo, Teacher  Raylene Dickinson, Parent  
 Patricia Swallow, Staff  Melissa Cima, Parent  
 Krista Petersen, Teacher  James Trent, Parent 
 Kim Petersen, Teacher  Melanie Sigler, Parent/DAC rep  

   
Guests:   

 

ITEM DESCRIPTION/ACTIONS MEETING SUMMARY 
1. Call to Order • Kim Petersen: SSC Chairperson • Meeting called to order at 2:36 pm by Ms. Petersen. 
2. SSC Business 

� Minutes 
 

 

• Action Item:  SSC Chair 
 

 

• The group reviewed the minutes.  It was moved and seconded to 
approve the minutes as written. 

3. SPSA Data Review 
� Science 1 Benchmark Review 

 

• Informational: Rita Powell, Principal 
 

 

• Grade 3-5 take the Science benchmark, covering November to 
December 2012. 

o Grade 3 - 64% proficient, 22% advanced, 84% combined 
o Grade 4 – 40% proficient, 42% advanced, 82% combined 
o Grade 5 – 42% proficient, 46% advanced, 88% combined 
o Our school goal is 90% combined. 

• Next SSC meeting we will review next CST’s. 
4. Funding Transfers • Action Item: Rite Powell, Principal • SSC is responsible for categorical funding.  Largest amount pays for 

non-classroom support.  Test scores show that this strategy has been 
beneficial. 

• It was moved and seconded to approve the following transfers: 
o $4,436 from Resource 70910 to Resource 30100 
o $9,000 in Resource 70910 from Class 0000 to Class 4760 
o $1,107.75 in Resource 70910 from Account 4301 to 

Account 5733 
o $633 in Resource 70911 from Account 4301 to Account 

5733 
5. District Updates • Informational: Rita Powell, Principal • Mrs. Powell attended the Superintendent’s Budget Plan meeting.  

There is still an $84M deficit in next year’s budget. 
• District will rely on attrition to reduce spending rather than implement 

layoffs.  Selling district property is also relied upon for general fund 
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ITEM DESCRIPTION/ACTIONS MEETING SUMMARY 
income.  $19M worth of property currently in escrow.  Expect to save 
$27M from attrition.  Only critical positions will be filled.   

• School allocation model – There might be a change in staff as staff 
gets moved around to maintain current levels of service.  There will be 
centralized health and wellness resources (one nurse per day per week 
based on school size).  Schools will get 40% less for schools to use for 
supplies.  Teacher ratio will increase to 1:27 for grades k-3 only. 

• Counseling support will also be centralized and allocated based on 
school size. 

• Categorical spending guidelines are being revised. 
6. DAC Report • Informational: Melanie Sigler, DAC rep • Melanie mentioned more about the same meeting that Mrs. Powell 

attended.   
• A Parent Involvement committee was created to help schools 

communicate with parents better. 
• Process for schools will be more standardized.  Classified staff, nurses, 

counselors, coaches has to stay the same and will be funded centrally.  
Can’t increase the number of these staff even if you have the money.  
Mrs. Powell will clarify this at future meetings. 

• Class sizes will increase as attrition losses will not be replaced.  
Parents and Principals concerned. 

• School safety plans have been completed for each school and are 
posted on the website. 

• Created a new executive committee of the DAC. 
• There is a budget workshop that occurred that is on the website for 

review. 
• School Accountability Report Cards are posted on the district website. 

7. Public Comment • Open • There is a balance in the Parent Involvement account.  Mrs. Powell 
asks parents what they would like to use it for.  March 4, 6-7:30pm a 
special seminar will be presented for parents on Autism and Downs.  
Are there ideas for more seminars?  Mrs. Powell will send out a survey 
to parents. 

• New dismissal plan is working.  There has been negative and positive 
feedback but overall is has been positive.  This new plan was the site’s 
response to recent school shootings.  Looking at changing the front 
curb to drop off only, not 3 minute parking. 

 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 3:35 pm. 
Minutes recorded by Andrea Eaton. 
 


